
Building work in Wokingham and West
Berkshire

Today when I was having another of my walks to inspect the work and hear
feedback on what is happening to Wokingham town centre a constituent came up
to me to say how worried she was about the volume of development going on.
She was pleased to see I was viewing it and surprised to learn I do that
every week! She also on reflection said she agreed with the idea of Town
Centre improvement, and was more concerned about the scale of housing
developments in the wider Borough.

Let me explain again to all those interested. I visit Wokingham, Earley and
Winnersh every week and travel through them on many occasions. I live in
Wokingham Borough, shopping and using local facilities. I visit the villages
in the west of the constituency regularly as well. I walked around all of
them in the recent election, and went to Burghfield for an event a week ago.
I usually go to see any area where a complaint or problem has emerged where
it is better to see it for myself on the ground. In the last few days I have
visited Wokingham Town Centre and the Emmbrook area to see progress with
building, have been to Arborfield following constituents concerns, to
Winnersh and the Earley peripheral to see progress on the Winnersh by pass
and to Shinfield to see the continuing delays with completion of the
Shinfield by pass where it crosses the motorway.

I keep in regular contact with Wokingham and West Berkshire Councils, as most
of the development and traffic issues are Council ones, so that they know
what concerns my constituents and where people would like improvement or
better service.
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